
  Protection of the     

Blessed Virgin Mary 
      Ukrainian Catholic Parish 

 Українська Греко-Католицька Парафія Покрови 

 Пресвятої Діви Марії 
      email: BVMChurch@gmail.com        website: BlessedVirginMary.ca 

YouTube: LIVE.BVMP.ca                   Facebook: BVMCHurch 

       tel.: 204-582-7535 (hall: 582-4466)    fax: 204-582-4647 

 location & mail: 965 Boyd Avenue / Winnipeg, MB / R2X 0Z9 
 

       Office Hours: Mon, Wed, Fri from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
                                 Office Manager: Sister Michaila, SSJ 

      Confessions: before every Divine Liturgy or by appointment
 

Welcome to our Parish!  Вітаємо Вас у нашій парафії 

 

  All Saints Sunday       June 12, 2022        Неділя Всіх Святих 
 

THERE’S NO PLACE… LIKE HOME! 
 

Слава Ісусу Христу!  Glory to Jesus Christ!  

 

Ласкаво просимо! Welcome! to all our Parishioners and Guests for HOMECOMING 
WEEKEND 2022! Please know that you are welcome, and make yourself at home. And please 
share your story and experiences in informal fellowship conversations as well as during the “open 
mic” sharings. We really do want to hear your experience whether it is a highlight memory or a 
milestone in your life journey. Was your Marriage blessed here? Did you receive Baptism, 
Chrismation here? Did you attend Sadochok or complete you Catechism here? How about the 
School of Music and Dance? Ukrainian School? Youth? one of the Organizations: UCWLC, 
Sports and Wildlife, KofC, a Brotherhood? We just had our wonderful and uplifting 2022 
Solemn Holy Communion here last Sunday - what memories do you have of your 1st Holy 
Communion? 
This is a weekend of memories and recalling 
so many wonderful moments of the past 100 
years! It is also a time to share hopes and 
ideas and visions for the next 100 years. 
We want “BVM” to be “home” for many more 
generations to come. Yes, we know that our 
ultimate home will be with our Lord in His 
presence in the Kingdom of Heaven and He 
promised us that He already has a place for 
us there (John 14:2). And we know that it will be 
an even greater “home experience” than we 
have ever encountered "...He will dwell with 
them, and they shall be His people, and God 
himself will be with them; He will wipe away 
every tear from their eyes, and death shall be 

no more, neither shall there be mourning nor crying 
nor pain any more, for the former things have passed 
away." "Behold, I make all things new." (Revelation 
21:4-5).   
Today is the 1st Sunday after Pentecost and on this 
day we commemorate ALL SAINTS. Being together 
with Saints - both when we pass from this life and 
EVEN NOW! - is already a very real experience of 
“homecoming”. Today as we celebrate those who 
have gone on before us (our deceased loved ones 
as well as those who have been glorified and now 
find themselves in the presence of God and the 
Mother of God and the Saints and the Angels), let us 
set our hearts and lifestyles and purpose on that goal 
of joining them one day soon enough when our 

loving Lord … calls us home. 

                                               - Fr. Michael 

After the Sunday lunch and fellowship  - hop on the Bus to All Saints Cemetery! at 1:15 PM - Back by 4:00 PM. Come on!  

mailto:BVMChurch@gmail.com


Our own parish: 

 

1.  Happy Homecoming!  Do come downstairs right after this Divine Liturgy to meet and greet His 
Grace and everyone else you perhaps haven’t seen for years!  There will be coffee, sandwiches and for 
sure the sharing of happy memories about coming to Blessed Virgin Mary over the years.  

 
 

2.  All Saints Cemetery grave blessings begin TODAY at 2 PM.  We have a bus that leaves from our 
church at 1:15, remember!  Those who have signed up have a spot; the remaining spaces are first come, 
first served. 
 
3.  This coming Thursday is the Feast of the Holy Eucharist (known in many churches as “Corpus 
Christi”, especially when they transfer it to the following Sunday). Please try to come for the 8 AM Divine 
Liturgy. 
 

4.  Next Sunday is Father’s Day.  Start planning already how to bring Dad to church, then where to take 
him for a wonderful meal of celebration! 

 

5. Clothing Rummage Sale Saturday, June 18th here at BVM parish -- see details on p. 4. 
 
6.  Meetings and classes are ending for the year, but that means we (should) have a bit more time to pray.  
Please remember that this world of ours needs much prayer! and come to the different prayer events 
scheduled in our own Ukrainian Catholic parishes: 

     --  We have vespers (vechirnia) almost every Saturday at 5:30 PM, as well as quiet adoration in our 
church on Mondays and Wednesdays from 2-3 PM.   Also, please come early to church on Sundays and 
join us for the rosary 

       -- St. Joseph’s church (on Jefferson) has Blessed Vasyl devotions on Wednesdays at 7 PM, and also continues its 
Rosary for Ukraine on Wednesdays at 1:30 PM.  Its Bishop Velychkowski Shrine may be visited Tues-Fri. 10 AM to 5 
PM, and Sundays after Divine Liturgies.  

      -- St. Nicholas church (Arlington & Bannerman) - Moleben to the Sacred Heart on Sundays at 6:30 PM 
     -- Sts. Volodymyr & Olga Cathedral - Moleben for Ukraine Wednesdays at 7 PM. 

 
7. Hospital visitations:  If you or a family member is admitted to hospital and you wish to have a priest visit, 
please be sure to have someone call our parish rectory office to make this request. And/or ask the Catholic 
Chaplain.  

  

Other news and events: 
  
6. If you can help at the Welcome Home one Thursday a month for Family Night that would be greatly 
appreciated.  Call Father Larry Kondra at  204 946 5352. 
 

7.  Do you like watching cooking shows?  Look at the unique event coming up, called Love in the Kitchen: 
A Recipe for Holiness.    June 18 & 19th.  It’s a free, online event with more than 20 speakers putting in 
their 2 cents’ worth during a cooking show!.... with “celebrity chef” Fr. Leo Patalinghug. Register now at 
chaliceevents.org.   
 

8. Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat – June 24-26, 2022 A Rachel's Vineyard Retreat weekend offers a beautiful 
opportunity for healing to any woman or man who has struggled with the emotional and spiritual pain of an 
abortion. This could be your time to begin healing through a supportive and non-judgmental process. 
Please contact Chris if you would like information: loss@pregnancy.ca  

 

9. Holy Family Home Auxiliary presents: Zero Calorie Fundraising "Dinner" 50/50 Draw.  Buy your tickets 
TODAY: www.fundingchange.ca/holy-family-home-auxiliary or at Lubov SSMI Foundation, 1085 Main St, 
204-942-0443 Draw date: July 2, 2022 Since we’ve been unable to hold our Ladies’ Night Out Dinner over 
the last couple of years, we are 
holding a 50/50 draw instead to 
help with the lost fundraising 
revenue! No Dinner, Zero 
Calories! Proceeds raised will be 
dedicated to supporting resident 
programs and the purchase of 
specialized equipment and 
furnishings.  
 
10. The St. Boniface Cathedral 
within the past few days has 
ordained two young men priests!  
Congratulations to them! 
 
11. Who wants to go to the United 
States for two weeks to immerse 
himself in everything Ukrainian?  
A “Kobzarska Sich” from August 
7-20, 2022 is a “summer music 
camp devoted to learning 
bandura and Ukrainian music 
(singing, lectures, etc.) and is held 
every summer at All Saints Camp 
in Emlenton, Pennsylvania”. 
That’s a nice 20-hr. summer drive! 
Registration deadline is June 15; 
find out more at banduracamp.org.    

by 



 
 

   
 
 
 
 

 

We are so blessed in our parish!  Four children 

received Jesus in Holy Communion after having 

prepared long and carefully under the loving 

tutelage of Mrs. Teresa Stojanowicz Hryndzio.  

As they processed up the aisle during the 

service (in photo l to r: Nicholas Skwarchuk, 

Jan Cieklinski, Julian Cieklinski, Emily 

Juskiewicz), they and everyone in the church 

were moved by the “Ave Maria” sung by another 

parishioner, Annie Johnston (insert).  God bless 

everyone who made this day so memorable!  

    



 
PARISH 

CENTENARY UPDATE 
CORNER 

 

Please volunteer NOW and, of 
course, plan to attend everything. 
You certainly have a lot to 
contribute with your enthusiasm, 
your stories and your spirit of 
hospitality! 

 

1.  Thank you to all who have 
worked hard to make yesterday and 
today a Happy Homecoming! 

 
2. Oct. 16th:  Centenary 

Hierarchical Divine Liturgy (3 
PM) then Banquet (5 PM).  The 
banquet, including entertainment, will 
take place at Canad Inns Garden 
City. Letters of invitation have gone 
out; posters & brochures are 
distributed; tickets are available.  Plan 
to attend!  Also, please help us find 
more sponsors — see elsewhere in 
this bulletin.  

 

[Order tickets ($75) via Parish Office 
or directly from Centenary 
Committee members] 

Spring Clean for Ukraine.   
We are now collecting all types of new or gently used:  
kitchen items - especially pots and pans, dishes, cutlery, 
casserole dishes, coffee 
markers, toasters, and kettles; cleaning supplies; 
     household items such as linens and towels, new pillows, 
broom & dust pan;  and hygiene items like shampoo, 
conditioner, soap, and disposable razors, and small hand 
tools like a hammer, screwdriver, sewing supplies, etc.   
Please NO clothing. 
Items can be dropped off before or after liturgy or by 

arrangement by calling  Janet @ 204-582-5932 or jkuchma@mymts.net 

Thank you for your generous support of this UCWLC 
project. 

A Hundred Amazing Reasons why we need to spend time in 
Adoration before Our Lord! 

 

17. During our Holy Hour we lift up to the Eucharistic Heart of Jesus those 
souls in the most need of His mercy.   (Excerpt from “Letters To A Brother 
Priest”) 

 

18. You must propagate veneration of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament with all your might, for 
the devotion to the Holy Eucharist is the 
queen of all devotions.   

                                 Pope-Emeritus Benedict XVI 

 
19. Jesus Himself is calling you to spend one 

specific hour with Him each week.   
    St. Pope John Paul II 
 
20. A Holy Hour brings Heavens choicest  

blessings on those who are faithful to their Hour. 
         Pope Paul VI 

HIRE , SWAP, BARTER, and 
BUY CORNER   

 

1.  Clothing Rummage Sale Sat-

urday, June 18th at BVM parish 

-- Proceeds go towards the 
Archeparchial Ukrainian Refu-
gee program.  If you want to 
man your own table at a rum-
mage sale of your own clothing, 
we will have a table for you that 
day.  You can start setting up 
as early as 7 AM; the sale will 
be advertised to start at 10 AM 
and end at 4.  Nice, clean cloth-
ing only.  What is not sold stays 
(you do not have to cart it 
away.)  Your clothing, time and 
proceeds are your donation.  
No individual receipts will be 
issued, but God sees all and 
will reward you! 
 
2.Camp counselors needed - see 
ad --> 
 
3.  This space is yours! Just let us 
know before 10 AM on Fridays. 

mailto:jkuchma@mymts.net
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Donate, Volunteer, 

 

 Latest Centenary Donations: All Donors will be 
acknowledged with the Centenary Plaque at the close of the year - 
including those making ‘in memoriam’ donations! However, We want to 

share with our parishioners a weekly update of the generous donors. (See past bulletins for previous 

Platinum Patron 
$5000+ 

Gold Patron 
$3000-4999 

Silver Patron 
$1000-2999 

Bronze Patron 
$500-$999 

Friends of BVM 
$100-499 

● Eleane Baranyk 
Family in memory of 
Leonard Baranyk 

 ● Jimmy Sawchuk 
● Glenn & Anne 
Rusnak in memory of 
Semko, Anna and 
John Kmet 
● Jean Michasiw 

● Pat Bielak ● Gawron Family in 
memory of Maryka 

Other 100th Ann. donations:   Thank you! 

Regular Donations from Sunday, June 5th: 
Sunday collection $1871.10   (56 env.)   
Candles:  $ 87.90 
Expenses:  $4155.70 (Alarm Permits, Church cleaning; Salaries; Archeparchy) 
 

     God bless you for your generosity! Дякуємо за вашу щедрість! 
 

Please also remember that the parish needs your support even when you don’t 
attend in person… so that it’s there when you come back... 



          Schedule of Services June 12-June 19, 2022

 
    

Martyr Aquilina                             Blessings for Archbishop Stefan Soroka  
Romans 2:28-3:18                                                                                  (40th Anniversary of Priestly Ordination) 
Matthew 6:31-34; 7:9-11                                                                                          by Parish 

——

Prophet Elisseus                             Birthday Blessings for Dr. Anne Penny 
Romans 4:4-12                                                     by brother   
Matthew 7:15-21 

Prophet Amos                                Благословення для Марії Бурмаки на її      
Romans 4:13-25                                                                 день народження, від шанувальників  
Matthew 7:21-23                       

FEAST of the HOLY EUCHARIST      
Romans 5:10-16  (treat today as post-feast)                           by nephew    
Matthew 8:23-27      

 

Martyr Manuel - Post-feast            That all our elderly and infirm know that  
Romans 5:17-6:2         they are wanted, needed and have a mission  
Matthew 9:14-17 

Martyr Leontius - Post-feast          Help for all overwhelmed mothers
Romans 3:19-26  
Matthew 7:1-8                                     5:30 p.m. VESPERS        

 
Holy Eucharist   Пресвятої Євхаристії   FATHERS DAY  

 Heavenly Father, Bless and Inspire all Fathers 

                VIGIL LAMPS 
 

Sanctuary Lamp -  In loving memory of our Mother and Babtsia +Anna Kmet from her  
                                                                                               children and grandchildren  
 

Christ Icon – Lord, bless and inspire all fathers as we prepare for Father’s Day 
 

Mother of God Icon – Пресвятая Богородице, спаси і сохрани Україну! 
 

Please let us know your Vigil Lamp intention at least a week ahead of time. What a beautiful way of prayer, knowing 
that the candle burns for a week for your intention.    

Please pray for the sick and shut-in members of our 
Blessed Virgin Mary parish family, and be in touch with them 
when you can. 

"O God Our Father, We ask You to restore to physical 
health those of our parishioners who are weakened with 
illness, give peace of mind to those troubled with worry 
and comfort to those discouraged with problems. Help        
them find in them the days of their strength, a faith and 
trust in You and a love for one another to guide them 
through any health challenges or troubles they may face. 
Amen."  
River East:          Edward Holowich 
Holy Family Home:    Stephania Demkiw,  

Lorraine Putasnick, Adam Romanchuk 
Maples Care Home:        Anna Paslawsky, Eleanor Harik 


